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June 26, 2012
Dear Praying Friends,

It is hard to believe that June is almost gone! I was looking outside this
morning at a tree we planted several years ago, and now it is almost as tall as the
bouse. Time goes so quickly.

We praise the Lord that the Rice House, our newest missionary home, is
almost done. Lord willing, by this time next week, the carpet will be installed and it
will be done! It has been a wonderful journey to watch how God has provided along
the way. We continue to seek God daily to provide the finishing details.

We have three new families that have moved in since I last wrote. The Phillips
are from Tndonesia and Jennifer Foster is from Brazil. The Stockmans are going to
South Africa. What a blessing to provide homes for 13 families. The new house will
give us 14 homes.

Camp Glory Farm is coming along nicely. We are re-siding the barn and
working on camping sites for our volunteers. Dallas & Gwen Davis have brought a
camper here to help us during the week.

Last week was our first week of work groups. Our theme for this summer is
“Dream It, Believe It, Let it Happen™ and is based out of IT Timothy 4.7. During
camp last week, two teenagers accepted Christ as Savior and four of the teens
rededicated their lives to the Lord. It was a wonderful week. Hermann Klaassen is
camp director this year and our staff all worked hard. The church, Mebane
Presbyterian, completed Phase 11 of their project of insulating and paneling the inside
of the exercise room for the missionaries. We are working with another group to put
in the glass for the entrance way.

Mark Saturday, August 11, 2012 en your calendar and make plans to join us
for our 20™ anniversary celebratmn here at Siloam Missionary Homes. We will have
gospel music, bbg and a great time of fellowship.

Also, beginning after the pig pic’n in Angust, Joyce and 1 will be traveling to
visit supporting churches. If you would like to have us share with you, a small group
or your church, please contact us.

Thank you so much, dear friend, for your prayers, calls and your financial
support for Siloam and for us. God proves Himself faithful every day as we serve
Him, giving missionaries a place to call home.

Because of Christ,
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